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Reception                                                          Spring Term 2025
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to a new term and the New Year and many thanks for all your cards and presents at Christmas. All the children seem to have settled back in quickly and seem keen to get on with their work.

We have a few areas that we need to go over:
Reading: Please keep up the excellent work with reading to your child. Please make sure all books are returned as we do not always have extra copies of the book your child is reading. This can make it difficult for us to read with your child in school. Please try and read with your child every day for 5 minutes, it will a big difference.

Uniform: Please make sure that your child is in the correct uniform including hair bands! School shoes should also be worn and not boots.

Please remember children should not wear ear-rings on P.E. days and only studs on all other days. This is very important for health and safety reasons.
Bags: We have very little coat space in class so we are asking that only drawstring bags along with reading folders are brought into school.

The key theme for this term will be ‘Once Upon a Time’ and Growth. The children enjoy these familiar stories and listening for the rhyming pattern in the words of the songs/rhymes is an important part of developing their understanding of how words are made up. There are plenty of opportunities for linking this theme to other areas of learning. 
In Numeracy we will begin to develop your child’s understanding of number bonds and addition and subtraction. Any daily situations in which you can talk about and play with numbers will help to reinforce their understanding. Even simple things such as reading the numbers on houses as you walk down the street together, is invaluable. 
In Understanding the World, we will look at weather and for this there should be plenty of scope at this time of the year! We will learn all about Spring and do lots of planting as well as learning about Lunar New Year.

 Our first R.E topic this term is Galilee to Jerusalem.  We will be learning about the visit of the Magi (Matt 2:1-12). Jesus blesses the little children (Mk 10:13-16) and the feeding of 5000 (Jn 6:1-14).
This will then lead onto the Desert to Garden branch of the curriculum. We will be learning about the key events of Holy Week especially Good Friday and Easter Sunday. We will also learn about the Great commandment (Lk 10:25-28).
As some of you will be aware we teach the children in school how to organise their thinking and learning using Edward De Bono’s Six Thinking Hats. It is an approach to analysis and problem solving that has been used successfully by large -scale corporations and research shows that once children understand and use this approach, there can be a significant impact on their achievement.  In specific areas of the curriculum throughout each week there will be planned time in which the pupils will put on a metaphorical hat of a specific colour. Depending on the colour of the hat they will have to respond in a particular way. For Reception children they will initially be learning to think using a red hat which represents an emotional response and a white hat which will mean they have to work with the information they have rather than their feelings about whatever it is that is being discussed. Over the year they will be introduced to the yellow, blue, green and black hats. It is always surprising how quickly the children take on board the idea of using the hats to direct their thinking.

Please come and speak to us if you are concerned about anything. 
The Reception Team
